



THE TIPTREE HEATH TELEGRAPH

Issue No. 5 Autumn Term 3rd October 2025



If you have Safeguarding concerns please speak to Mrs King, Designated Safeguarding Lead, or Miss Harker/Mrs Sutton, Deputy Safeguarding Leads. Information will be treated in confidence.

Diary Dates

Wednesday 8th October - Individual photographs for all children. Wednesday 8th October - Year 4 Multiplication meeting for parents at 9am.

Friday 10th October - PTFA Snack Shack and Christmas Pop-Up shop after school.

Monday 13th October - Year 6 Residential Meeting at 3.15pm.

Thursday 16th October - PTFA Halloween Discos after school.

Monday 20th October - Parents Evening after school.

Tuesday 21st October - Year 5 and 6 Harvest Assembly at 2.30pm - Parents invited.

Wednesday 22nd October - Year 1 and 2 Harvest Assembly at 9am - Parents invited.

Wednesday 22nd October - Parents Evening after school.

Thursday 23rd October - Year 3 and 4 Harvest Assembly at 2.30pm - Parents invited.

Friday 24th October - Last day of term before half-term break.

Friday 24th October - PTFA Snack Shack after school.

Monday 3rd November - Return to school after half-term break.

Monday 3rd November - Friday 7th November - Year 6 Residential

Friday 14th November - MiniMe Mindfulness sessions in school for all children.

Friday 14th November - Children in Need Day.

Monday 17th November - Flu Immunisations in school.

Friday 28th November - PTFA Christmas Fete after school.

Monday 1st **December** - Christmas Jumper Day for PTFA raffle donation.

Tuesday 9th December - Little Scarlet Christmas play at 9.30am.

Thursday 11th December - KS1 Christmas play at 9.30am.

Friday 12th December - Christmas Raffle drawn.

Monday 15th December - Year 5 and 6 Carol Concert at St. Luke's Church at 6pm and walk to church in the morning.

Tuesday 16th December - Year 3 and 4 Christmas songs at 9.00am.

Friday 19th December - Last day of Autumn Term.

Monday 5th January - Return to school.

Wednesday 14th January - Year 6 Class Assembly at 9am.

Tuesday 20th January - Year 6 SATs meeting for parents -3.30pm.

Wednesday 21st January - Year 5 Class Assembly at 9am.

Wednesday 28th January - Year 4 Class Assembly at 9am.

Wednesday 4th February - Year 3 Class Assembly at 9am.

This Week's Super Star Awards

Oliver - Little Scarlet Class Albie K - Raspberry Class Christopher - Damson Class Harper - Apricot Class Luke - Cherry Class Hollie - Blueberry Class Kayley - Mulberry Class

This Week's Headteacher Super Star Awards

Oliver - Little Scarlet Class Reggie - Raspberry Class Harry - Damson Class Harper - Apricot Class Bonnie - Cherry Class Harry - Blueberry Class Lucy - Mulberry Class

Governors

Following applications for nominations of new Governors, we welcome new Governors to our Local Governing Body.

Mrs Emma Fowler and Mrs Carla Johnson were elected unopposed. Mrs Anita Venton also continues in her role as Parent Governor.

We look forward to working with you over the coming year.





THE TIPTREE HEATH TELEGRAPH

Issue No. 5 Autumn Term 3rd October 2025



If you have Safeguarding concerns please speak to Mrs King, Designated Safeguarding Lead, or Miss Harker/Mrs Sutton, Deputy Safeguarding Leads. Information will be treated in confidence.

Year 5 Science

In their Science lesson this week, year 5 have been learning about how we get day and night.

They each painted a model of the Earth and then, using a torch as the Sun, created the movement of Earth rotating on its axis.



They enjoyed exploring this concept practically.

As they did this, they observed how one half of Earth is in the Sun's light, whilst the other half is in darkness.

One child said "Oh! So that's why when it's daytime here, it's night-time in Australia!"

Amazing science work, year 5!

Managing Anger with Children

Every year many thousands of children are referred to Childline for anger issues.

Anger management in children is one of the top mental health concerns in childcare. Anger and the ability to control it are key skills of adulthood.

Children must learn to overcome anger so that they do not fall foul of strict controls on violent conduct. However, this is difficult for children to learn to manage since anger is remarkably powerful.

As parents and teachers, we teach them to reign these emotions in. This can be hard knowledge to impart, but the NSPCC has produced helpful resources to support this.

If interested, please follow the link below: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/arguments-conflict-family-tension



Letters sent home this week

* Parents Evening letter - paper copy to all children.